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Succession in Leadership 

One of the most important tasks of any Kiwanis Division is the 
establishment of leadership succession. At our April Division 
Council Meeting (DCM) I spoke about the challenges I have had 
as a Lieutenant Governor learning the ropes of this position while 
working through this term. Last year I agreed to accept the 
position and went to Division Leadership Training the following 
month. I have been reacting in my role of Lieutenant Governor, 
and believe I would have been better prepared if I had one year of 
training and planning.    

We are fortunate and I am so grateful that Katy Porter, from the Thousand Oaks club, 
accepted and was voted in to be our Lieutenant Governor for 2018-19. Having her at my 
side in this term is a tremendous asset. I believe she has learned from my experience and 
has the vision to step in and have a successful term.   

We should applaud and support Don Erickson, from the Simi Valley club, for stepping up 
to become the Lieutenant Governor Elect behind Katy. The future of our Division looks 
bright, as we now have a stable succession in leadership for the next two terms. I personally 
feel this is a significant accomplishment of my term.    

This is the season for elections, and each club should be executing its own leadership 
succession plan. Leaders are only as good as the actions of members in each club that rise 
to support them and the clubs. I am grateful to the Past Division Officers, our current 
Presidents, and all the members of each club that have supported me this year.     

Together we can build a healthy and successful Kiwanis to meet our ultimate goal of 
serving children in our community and across our world.   

Ed 

 

Spouse: Suzanne 
30 Betty Drive 

Santa Barbara, CA  93105 
(805)252-5307 text/cell 

ecue@cadasb.org 

Ed’s InsIghts 



 

 

 

P A G E  2  

D I V I S I O N  4 2  N E W S L E T T E R  

Camarillo Kiwanis Allen Grizzard-Paul reporting 

Camarillo Kiwanis joined forces with the Thousand Oaks club to provide pancakes to runners and 

volunteers at the Autism Society’s Aut2Run at CSUCI. We have been joining forces for this great 

event for a number of years and it is always fun to do. This year KIWIN's from Camarillo and   

Rancho Campana High Schools came along and provided some great help.  

This month we also held a “Painting with a Purpose” fundraiser at Painting with a Twist in      

Camarillo. They allow local charities to take over their facility once a month, then donate back       

a percentage of the fee. Along with a very successful raffle, we were able raise around $800      

and had a great deal of fun doing it. Our club made a lot of new friends at this event, and        

hopefully we can get some to join. President Elect Mary Grizzard-Paul, chaired this event           

and presented a painting to one of the raffle winners.  
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Kiwanis of Conejo Valley  Roger Klausler reporting 

LEFT: For Kiwanis One-Day on April 21, our club assembled help-bags to make available at the 

end of May when we serve our next dinner to the needy through Lutheran Social Services. 

CENTER: We held our monthly social on April 26 at Zin Bistro Americana in Westlake Village, 

lakeside on their fire-lit patio.  RIGHT: This year's $1000 college scholarship recipient is Juliana 

Chew, Co-President of the Newbury Park High School Key Club. She will attend MIT in the fall  

majoring in Physics, but is also considering Aerospace Engineering. Congratulations, Julianna!    

The Sequoia Middle School and Sycamore Canyon School Builders Clubs jointly raised $2150 for 

the Alex’s Lemonade Stand Foundation for Childhood Cancer, exceeding their goal of $2000. Their 

total included over $500 in online donations. We have a very generous and supportive community!  

Key Leader Camp was held May 4 – 6 at Forest Home Camp Oak View, the only Key Leader Camp 

in Cal-Nev-Ha. Our Foundation provided full scholarships to the three applicants from Sequoia 

Middle School and Sycamore Canyon School Builders Clubs. Under the guidance of Immediate 

Past International President Jane Erickson, the program allowed the participants to experience 

leadership growth, learn team-building skills, and develop self-confidence to better serve their 

schools and local communities.  In addition to all the exercise they got going up the stairs from 

the cabins to the dining hall, the 74 campers hiked, participated in sports and rode a zip line.  
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Moorpark Kiwanis  Ute Van Dam reporting 
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Wine and Moonlight 2018 
Friday, June 15, 2018, 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm 

Walnut Grove, 3370 Sunset Valley Road, Moorpark, CA 93021 

$50 Pre-sale / 
$75 at the Door 

www.moorparkwine.com 

Contact Cindy Pratt at 
805-279-1138 for more 

information or if you 
want to be a sponsor.  

Moorpark Kiwanis partnered with 

McDonald's to pick up trash on the 

club's stretch of LA Ave. from 

Spring Rd. to Moorpark Rd.  

Scott Mosher, Director of the 
Moorpark Boys and Girls Club, 

spoke at our monthly meeting.  

Our monthly social meeting was a BLAST                             

at Pizza Man Dan’s in Moorpark!  

http://www.moorparkwine.com


 

 

 

Oxnard Kiwanis 

P A G E  5  

D I V I S I O N  4 2  N E W S L E T T E R  

TinaMarie Martinez reporting 

The Thousand Oaks club visits                              

the Oxnard Club on May 3rd. 

Oxnard members support other groups 

~ Rebozo Festival pre-party. 

Annual City of Oxnard Kiwanis Track Meet, May 12  

KIWIN’S and Key Club members were a big help. Fire Explorers demo 

Debra and Marsha Cordes with Fire Explorers Participants show off their ribbons. 



 

 

 

Kiwanis of Santa Barbara 
 Anita Dominocielo-Ho 

reporting 
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Third Annual Buckles ‘n’ Brews Invitational, April 21 

Olga Herrera just HAD to get on 

stage with the The Dusty Jugz. 

Jennifer Newell (rt.) watches Olga 

and Joan Melendez do a line dance. 

Pete Georgi, Olga, Jordan 

Robinson, Rosemary      

Santillan, Joan, and Lauren    

Loza pose at the club booth.  

President 

Anita       

Dominocielo-

Ho beams. 

Gary Gray (left) and        

Ed Cué (right) get ready 

to clean up the site.  

Ruth Georgi, Pete, 

Olga, and Michele 

Herrera take a well-    

deserved break. 

Special Olympics Games at SBCC, April 20 

Alma Vaja and Walt 

Browne help set up. 

Alma sets up her 

Long Jump area. 

Joan Melendez and 

Todd Smith are ready 

to serve the athletes. 

Lauren Loza with      

Aktion members Steve 

Glick and Debra Day 

CKI President Howard Wang         

tests the sand in the pit                  

with the first jump! 



 

 

 

Kiwanis of Simi Valley Nick Esser reporting 
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Elementary School Fundraiser Barbeques 

Katherine Elementary 
May 4 

Arroyo Elementary                          
May 11 

The K-Kids Club at Arroyo Elementary made 40 PBJ sandwiches for the homeless shelter. 

The Big Springs Elementary K-Kids did a Kindness Rocks project. 



 

 

South Coast Kiwanis  Julie Bischoff reporting 
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ANGEL FOSTER CARE 

FINDS PERMANENT HOMES                           

FOR BABIES IN NEED! 

President Rick with ED Holly  

Angels Foster Care 
finds Forever Families for abandoned and displaced babies.   

This BBQ is for a truly angelic organization.   

In May we were honored to provide an appreciation BBQ for them  

at beautiful Hans Christian Andersen Park in Solvang.  

We are still all smiles after a long but rewarding day with exceptional families.  
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Thousand Oaks Kiwanis Mike Mathews reporting 

Members Aaron Kitzman, President Elect 

Chuck Huffer, Kim Baumann and newest  

member Katie McElroy prepare to feed       

pancakes to 2,000 people at the           

Aut2Run autism event at CSUCI.  

The lines got huge at the Aut2Run event     

when 1,500 runners finished the 5K run.  

Wheel to the Sea, May 5 

Wheelchairs cross PCH during the event.  
 Participants are served chicken and burgers 

after the hike.  

Kiwanians line up to serve 150 people       

in 15 minutes.  

One of the wheelchairs used to go over the 

sand at the beach.  
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Ventura Kiwanis Brad Dykes reporting 

CNH Circle K Spring Training Conference South, May 5 

Ventura College Circle K Club Bring it in! Central Coast clubs 

42 Ventura College Circle K Club members helped at the Surfrider Beach cleanup. 

DATA Builders Club made flowers for Mothers Day. 
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Key Leader 2018 - Ojai 

This year’s camp drew 74 youth participants from 8th Graders through high school seniors, 

coming from as far as Sonoma and San Diego. Our Lead Facilitator was none other than                    

Immediate Past Kiwanis International President Jane Erickson. 



 

 

 

Camarillo 
Meeting: Sportsman Restaurant, 4426 Central Ave., 
1st Tuesday 6:00 pm, Tuesdays x-1st 12:00 pm 

President:  Don Medley    

Email:  don.medley@verizon.net    Ph:  (805) 482-8761 

Secy:  Allen Grizzard-Paul   Email:  allengrizzard@msn.com  

Ph:  (805) 795-6279 Cell 

 

Conejo Valley   
Meeting: Bandits Grill and Bar  

589 North Moorpark Road , Thousand Oaks 

Tuesdays 11:45 am 

President:  Sonia Agresti    Email: sonia.bankers@gmail.com    

Ph:  (818) 632-5858 Cell  

Secy:  Roger Klausler    Email:  rklausler@gmail.com 

Ph:  (805) 746-2584 Cell 

  

Moorpark 
Meeting: Moorpark Chamber of Commerce, 18 E. High St.,  

1st Monday 7:00 pm 

President:  Steven Hoppel   Email:  stevehoppel@gmail.com 

Ph:  (424) 750-1103 Cell 

Secy:  Paula Driscoll   Email:  pdriscoll805@outlook.com   

Ph:  (805) 795-4865 

  

Oxnard 
Meeting: The Tower Club, 300 E. Esplanade Dr., 22nd  Floor 

Thursdays 12:00 pm 

President:  Daniel Martinez    Email:  jdmartinez1052@gmail.com 

Ph:  (805) 844-9145  Cell   

Secy:  Daniel Gonzales —call to schedule visit 

Email:  daniel@dadprotectionservices.com   Ph:  (805) 625-3925  

 

Santa Barbara 
Meeting: Mesa Café,  1972 Cliff Drive, Santa Barbara,   

Wednesdays 12:00 pm 

President:   Anita Dominocielo Ho    Email:  vol@volunteersb.com  

Ph:  (805) 451-2928 

Secy:  Lauren Alvarado   Email:  laucsb@gmail.com  

Ph:  (805) 636-2112  

 

Santa Paula 
Meeting:  Zapparelli’s Pizza, 598 W. Main St., Santa Paula,  

Thursdays 12:00 pm 

President:  Ken Stock   Email:  kwstock85@gmail.com   

Ph:  (805) 407-7446 

Secy:  Liana Aguirre    Email:  lianaaguirre@gmail.com    

Ph:  (805) 701-0720  

 

Santa Susana 
Meeting: Junkyard Café, 2585 Cochran St., Simi Valley,   

2nd Tuesday 6:15 pm 
Monthly Dessert Socials - 4th Tuesday 7:00 pm (Call for location) 

President:  Debbie Heaslip    Email:  sskiwanisinfo@gmail.com    

Ph:  (805) 368-9980 

Secy:  Gary White   Email:  bflatgary@sbcglobal.net    

Ph:  (805) 660-7446 Cell 

Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
Please confirm the meeting place and time with the Club Secretary if you are planning a visit. 

 

Simi Valley 
Meeting: Best Western Posada Royale Hotel, 1775 Madera Rd., 

Wednesdays x-2nd 7:00 am 

After-Hours meeting - 2nd Friday, 6:30 pm   

@ Boys & Girls Club of Simi Valley, 2850 Lemon Avenue, Simi Valley 

President:   Don Erickson    Email:  dc.erickson@att.net     

Ph:  (805) 624-6189 Cell  

Secy:  Mary Martin   Email:  fmmartin7@sbcglobal.net   

Ph:  (805) 527-0760 

 

The South Coast 
Meeting: High Sierra Grill , 521 Firestone Road, Goleta  
Tuesdays  6:30 pm 

President:  Richard Brown    Email:  dianabasso@cox.net    

Ph:  (805) 683-1764  

Secy:  Bill Bailey   Email:  bill@jwbailey.com  Ph:  (805) 964-2249  

 

Thousand Oaks 
Meeting: Los Robles Greens Golf Course, 299 S. Moorpark Rd.,  

Wednesdays 7:15 am 

ALSO—Social Mtg. “First Friday” night each month; location varies  

President:  Larry Levine    Email:  levine.larry@hotmail.com 

Ph:  (805) 373-6267 Cell 

Secy:  Gloria Dyok   Email: gloriadyok@verizon.net  

Ph:  (805) 402-1297 Cell (Text preferred) 

 

Ventura  
Meeting: Poinsettia Pavilion, 3451 Foothill Rd., Ventura,   

Fridays 12:00 pm 

President:  Brad Dykes   Email:  braddykes@gmail.com     

Ph:  (805) 552-4217 Cell 

Secy:  Fred Ziegler    Email:  ziegler.fairway@gmail.com    

Ph:  (805) 535-5218 Cell 

  
Ventura-Suburban 
Meeting: Marie Callender's Restaurant, 1295 S. Victoria Ave.,  

1st & 3rd Wednesdays  6:30 pm 

President:  Brendan Hendrick    

Email:  kiwinsda2000@aol.com  Ph: Home:  (805) 642-8661  

Secy: Tracey Hendrick   Email:  tnbhen@aol.com  Ph:  (805) 642-8661  
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DIVISION 42 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

SEPTEMBER 2018 
  No DCM—Installations 
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JUNE  2018 
Thursday, June 14th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club: Moorpark - Governor Elect Candidate 

JUNE 2018  - Date TBD 
CLE training! 

June 28 - July 1, 2018 
Kiwanis International Convention   
Las Vegas, NV 

August 28, 2018 
  BrewFest - 
  Thousand Oaks Kiwanis 

June 2, 2018 
  Tower 2 Tower Climb - 
  Oxnard Kiwanis 

June 1, 2018 
  Applebee’s Pancake Breakfast for 
  Kiwanis Rose Float - 

  Camarillo Kiwanis 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

August 9 - 11, 2018 
Cal - Nev - Ha Convention   

Kona, HI 

June 15, 2018 
  Wine & Moonlight - 
  Moorpark Kiwanis 

June 4, 2018 
  Garden Bunco Party - 
  Santa Susana Kiwanis 

August 18, 2018 
  Cool Breeze Century Bike Ride - 
  Ventura Kiwanis 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


